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The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Larian Angelo, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No: 
112 -A

Committee:
Contracts


Title:

A local law to amend the charter of the City of New York, in relation to small purchase reporting requirements. 



Sponsor:
The Speaker (Council Member Miller) and Council Members Jackson and Moskowitz, et al.

Summary of Legislation:


Intro. No. 112-A would require the Mayor to prepare quarterly reports on the award of all small purchase procurements by the City.  Each report would be required to include the vendor’s name, the date and dollar amount of every small purchase award, and the type of work performed or goods purchased.  Reports would be submitted to the Council and the Comptroller.

Effective Date:


Intro. No. 112-A would take effect immediately.  The first small purchase report would be due on or before September 30, 2003 and would include information related to small purchases made during the quarter ending June 30, 2003.

Fiscal Year in Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated:
2004


Fiscal Impact Statement: Intro. No. 112-A would have no impact on the City’s expenditures or revenues because the required reports could be prepared using existing resources.  The information that would be required to be reported is already collected and maintained, pursuant to Section 6-116.2 of the Administrative Code and Section 3-08 (e) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.


Effective FY02
FY Succeeding 

Effective FY03
Full Fiscal 

Impact 

FY04

Revenues (+)
0
0
0

Expenditures (-)
0
0
0

Net
0
0
0

Impact on Revenues:
This bill would have no impact on revenues.

Impact on Expenditures:
This bill would have no impact on expenditures.

Source of Funds to Cover Estimated Costs:
N/A

Source of Information:
City Council Finance Division

Estimate Prepared by:

Regina Poreda Ryan, Principal Financial Analyst

City Council Finance Division

Date Submitted to Council:
June 4, 2002

FIS History:



Introduced April 10, 2002 and assigned to the Committee on Contracts.






First hearing held April 12, 2002.






To be considered by the Committee on June 4, 2002.

